President, Barb Lynch called the meeting to order. Chaplain, Pat Capra shared an opening prayer. Eighteen members were present representing 7 circles. Minutes of April meeting were approved.

Barb Lynch reported a total of \$ 6,758.15 in our checking account.

## **Old Business:**

- Barb thanked all who helped with the spring salad luncheon, 87 ladies attended. We had 21 salads and 7 desserts and 7 gift baskets donated as gifts. Barb also thanked the Knights of Columbus for clean-up and kitchen help. A suggestion was made to change the luncheon to April next year, a little less busy month for many. Also to have 2 women in charge of clean-up to be of more help to the men and wait until after the entertainment to clean-up. Discussion was held about doing baskets again next year. We will discuss that next year and also try to give better directions on ideas and to decide on monetary value of baskets.
- CCW awarded two scholarships to graduating senior girls. Mersada Nosbush and Montana Weaver both received \$500.00 scholarships.

## **New Business:**

- Friday, October 25 will be the date of the Fall Variety Show. Mary DeFoe will recruit talent. We will need help with marketing and Barb will check with Sara Fox for help with web site info. We will need volunteers to coordinate the raffle and request donations through church bulletin.
- Kathy Epple shared picture and information of bench they are donating for the raffle prize and will contact Deacon Steve to find a place to store it in the parish hall until October.
- St. Anthony is scheduled to volunteer for Ruby's Pantry on Saturday, Sept. 7, 2019. Val Kohn will coordinate volunteers and submit information to request volunteers in the church bulletin. Some members signed up to volunteer at the meeting.
- Discussion took place regarding providing of bars or cupcakes for funeral lunches. It was decided to stay with cupcakes.
- Val Kohn shared an invitation from Ladies of First Lutheran Church for their annual Salad Luncheon on Wed., June 5 at Noon. Michele will also put a notice in the bulletin.
- Katherine Husby and Pat Capra attended the Knights of Columbus convention with their husbands. They brought back Pro-life literature, pins and prayer cards for members.
- Charlotte Carlson thanked everyone for their donations for the Food Pantry.

Prayers were requested for Jessica Moore, granddaughter of Mary Lee Hannon, Jerry and Rose Ming, Pat Capra's brother Mike, Barb Tempesta, Darlene Bratager's nephew, Lorraine Donatelle and Gene Hines, both in Hospice care.

Members joined in the Our Father for final prayer.

• Following the CCW meeting, the Health Ministry met with members of the CCW and voted to donate \$200, approved by officers of CCW, to pay for the ministry's purchase of educational brochures to give to people after blood pressure checks at cluster parishes. Initial plan is to do this at churches before and after masses on the first Sunday in July. More information will be given in church bulletin and web site in June.

Next meeting is scheduled for September 9, 2019 in Parish Center.

Respectfully submitted: Valarie Kohn